White Oak Township Board Meeting September 14, 2020

Supervisor Dorwin Marshall called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. on Monday September 14, 2020. In attendance were: Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Diane Graf, Trustee John Kemler, Zoning Administrator Thomas Brimhall, Richard Morrison Park Commission Chair, Matt & Tia Harden, Kim Hatta, and Bradley Pischea. Trustee Graf lead us in the Pledge of Allegiance.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Kemler to approve the minutes of the August 10, 2020 Regular Board Meeting. Motion carried.

A motion was made by Clerk Vernon, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the treasurer's report as presented. Motion carried.

Tom Brimhall gave his zoning report.

Terrie Joseph had knee surgery and is no longer able to do the Township janitorial duties. Mary Celeste Conrad will clean the office and hall once a month for \$250.00.

There was some more discussion about the APEX wind project and the letter the Township Board is sending out to residents.

Matt and Tia Harden and Kim Hatta took the floor. They reported that SSC roping was conducting business every weekend during the summer, some times going past 10 P.M. They are very loud, and visitors are parking on both sides of Swan Road making it difficult for emergency vehicles to pass. Our Zoning Administrator, Tom Brimhall will look into it.

Trustee Graf made a motion to pay bills as presented. Seconded by Trustee Kemler. Motion carried.

Supervisor Marshall adjourned the meeting at 8:20 pm.

Respectfully submitted: Leela A. Vernon, Clerk